Upper Tyrone Township Supervisors Regular Meeting
September 8, 2015
Meeting was called to order at 5:30 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll Call:  Mr. Cook, present, Mr. Edwards, present, Mr. Beranek, present.

Persons Attending:  Solicitor Cicconi, Engineer Bill Utzman, Jackie Beranek, Jennifer Soisson and Secretary Lori Henry.
Mr. Edwards motioned to approve the August 11, 2015 regular meeting minutes as written.  Mr. Beranek seconded the motion.  Vote – Mr. Edwards, yes, Mr. Beranek, yes, Mr. Cook, yes.  Motion accepted.
Treasurers Report as of 09/08/2015:

(See Attached Balance Sheet)

Mr. Edwards motioned to approve the treasures report.  Mr. Beranek seconded the motion.  Vote – Mr. Beranek, yes, Mr. Edwards, yes, Mr. Cook, yes.  Motion accepted.
Public Comment:

Jennifer Soisson, representative from the Domestic Violence Services Committee in Southwestern PA spoke of the importance to create awareness of domestic violence during the month of Octobers Domestic Violence Awareness Month (DVAM).  
Ms. Soisson brought flyers, bracelets, pins, etc. for the Township to give out to the community to raise awareness of domestic violence.

Motion to Pay Bills:

Mr. Edwards motioned to pay the bills for the month of August 2015.  Motion to be retroactive to August 11, 2015.  Mr. Beranek seconded the motion.  Vote - Mr. Edwards, yes, Mr. Beranek, yes, Mr. Cook, yes.  Motion accepted.

Mr. Edwards motioned to pay the bills for the month of September 2015.  Mr. Beranek seconded the motion.  Vote – Mr. Edwards, yes, Mr. Cook, yes, Mr. Beranek, yes.  Motion accepted.

Correspondence:

Township COSTARS Rock Salt Contract for 2015-2016 has been received.  Rock Salt will be $71.45 per ton compared to last years $62.57 per ton.  AVAILABLE UPON REQUEST

Unfinished Business:

Mr. Cook announced the Township is going to contract the repair of Mount East Road intersection and Municipal Road near salt shed.  The Township does not have the equipment needed to do these repairs therefore it is necessary for a paving contractor to do the job.

Solicitors Report:

Mr. Cicconi stated that he will be reviewing and tweaking Garbage Ordinance for introducing at Octobers meeting.  Would like to meet with Supervisors for their input on the ordinance.  Solicitor and Supervisors will meet on September 23rd at 1:00 p.m.

Engineers Report:

Mr. Utzman stated that the Sewage Authority is getting closer to receiving Railroad Permit from Omega Rail.

Mr. Utzman also suggested that the Township consider entertaining a Landlord ordinance in order for tap-ins and sewage bills be collected accordingly.

New Business:

Mr. Edwards motioned to renew the Township’s Property, General, Automobile and Liability Insurance Coverage with American Alternative Insurance Corporation in the amount of $8,232.00.  This is an increase of $266.00 from last year’s premium.  Mr. Beranek seconded the motion.  Vote - Mr. Cook, yes, Mr. Edwards, yes, Mr. Beranek, yes.  Motion accepted.

Mr. Edwards motioned to renew the Township’s Worker’s Compensation with United Wisconsin insurance Company in the amount of $5,692.00.  This is an increase of 209.00 from last year’s premium.  Mr. Beranek seconded the motion.  Vote - Mr. Cook, yes, Mr. Beranek, yes, Mr. Edwards, yes.  Motion accepted.

Adjournment:

Mr. Beranek motioned to adjourn the Upper Tyrone Township Supervisors Regular Meeting.  Mr. Edwards seconded the motion.  Vote – Mr. Beranek, yes, Mr. Edwards, yes, Mr. Cook, yes.  Motion accepted.

Meeting adjourned at 6:03 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Lori Henry

Secretary/Treasurer
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